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May 25, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing execution of two interlocal agreements (ILAs):  1) an amendment to the existing solid waste ILA with the City of Bothell (Bothell) and 2) an ILA with Snohomish County.  Both ILAs are related to solid waste management and were necessitated by Bothell’s proposed annexation of unincorporated areas of Snohomish County commonly known as the “North East West Bothell Annexation” (NEWBA).
The ILA with Bothell is an amendment to the 1988 Solid Waste ILA between King County and Bothell.  The existing agreement specifies rights and responsibilities of the parties and includes a requirement that Bothell designate King County’s disposal system for all waste generated and/or collected within Bothell’s corporate limits.  This amendment makes three significant changes to the ILA:
1. Extends the term of the agreement from 2027 to 2057,
2. Specifies that solid waste generated or collected in areas of Snohomish County annexed to Bothell after January 1, 2011, may be directed to the Snohomish County solid waste system, and
3. Confirms that King County will to continue to provide solid waste management services within all other portions of Bothell’s corporate limits (either within or outside King County).
All other terms contained in the original 1988 Solid Waste ILA remain in effect.
The ILA with Snohomish County recognizes that Snohomish County may wish to require Bothell to direct solid waste generated or collected in areas of Snohomish County annexed by Bothell after January 1, 2011, including the proposed NEWBA area, to the Snohomish County solid waste system.  The term of this agreement also extends through 2057.
These ILAs promote the Growth and Built Environment and Financial Stewardship goals of King County’s Strategic Plan and reflect the guiding principles of the Plan by promoting regional economic development through partnerships with other jurisdictions and by contributing to management of the County’s assets and capital investments.
If you have any questions or would like more information about this ordinance, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-206-4385.
I recommend passage of this ordinance.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers
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Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 


    Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

